
Yes,   Jody & I also took the day and drove up to My Lassen National Park.  Very kewl (on facebook)

Best for me in the am, as I plan on working in the yard today

Bob Bitchin
Founder
Latitudes & Attitudes Magazine
Executive Producer
Latitudes & Attitudes TV
bob@seafaring.com
(310) 798-3445 Ext. #208
www.seafaring.com

Notice: This e-mail is meant for only the intended recipient, and may be a confidential communication or a communication privileged by law. If you 
received this e-mail in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Please notify us immediately of the 
error by return e-mail and please delete this message from your system. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

On Jun 10, 2012, at 7:37 AM, DJ Doran wrote:

Hi Bob,

Joe and I took the day off yesterday and I turned my phone off and shut down my email so I didn't see your text until late last night.  Are you guys going 
to be around later today? I can give you a call then.

Best regards,

DJ Doran, Publisher
<image.jpg>
 A Multimedia Company 
Office  310-798-3445 x208
Mobile 510-318-0065
Fax     310-798-3448
http://www.latsandatts.com

On Jun 9, 2012, at 7:12 PM, Bob Bitchin wrote:

DJ,
  I do have an option. I sent you a text, with a copy to Joe.  I came up with it as we were driving.  It would reduce your cash flow.  We are back at the 
house. now, if you want to talk about it.

Bob Bitchin
Founder
Latitudes & Attitudes Magazine
Executive Producer
Latitudes & Attitudes TV
bob@seafaring.com
(310) 798-3445 Ext. #208
www.seafaring.com

Notice: This e-mail is meant for only the intended recipient, and may be a confidential communication or a communication privileged by law. If you 
received this e-mail in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Please notify us immediately of 
the error by return e-mail and please delete this message from your system. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

On Jun 9, 2012, at 9:23 AM, DJ Doran wrote:

Bob,

It was not meant to be insulting at all and I am sorry that you feel that way.  I am being truthful and facing the reality of our current situation while 
trying to keep things together. If you have any suggestions regarding what can be done other than what we are doing, I am all ears.  Otherwise, I am 
left to try to do whatever I can in order to continue going forward for as long as possible.

Best regards,

Bob Bitchin <bob@seafaring.com>
To: DJ Doran <dj@latsandatts.com>
Re: Status

 

June 10, 2012  7:44 AM
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DJ Doran, Publisher
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 A Multimedia Company 
Office  310-798-3445 x208
Mobile 510-318-0065
Fax     310-798-3448
http://www.latsandatts.com

On Jun 8, 2012, at 6:54 PM, Bob Bitchin wrote:

DJ,
  Your letter is an insult.  

Bob Bitchin
Founder
Latitudes & Attitudes Magazine
Executive Producer
Latitudes & Attitudes TV
bob@seafaring.com
(310) 798-3445 Ext. #208
www.seafaring.com

Notice: This e-mail is meant for only the intended recipient, and may be a confidential communication or a communication privileged by law. If you 
received this e-mail in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Please notify us immediately 
of the error by return e-mail and please delete this message from your system. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

On Jun 8, 2012, at 2:52 PM, DJ Doran wrote:

Bob and Jody,

As you know we are currently in a very bad financial space.  I am faced with some very tough choices and unfortunately, very few options.  Over 
the last few months Joe and I have tried to hold everything together while underneath a mountain of egregious company debt, high interest CC 
debt and our own operating expenses but it seems like we are fighting a losing battle. There has been no time to clean up the financials 
adequately so that I can attract investors and the internal high drama of the last few weeks has been debilitating and distracting to say the least.

Joe and I have been working every angle to try to save things, but we are only human.  To make matters worse, the deal for Wyvern fell apart 
and the buyer stopped payment on the deposit check.  It appears that without a mountain of cash there will not be a way to stabilize and save the 
company in its current form.  I am sure that you already know this but we cannot continue to support the bloated company overhead with the 
cash flow we are currently managing, including the 100K a year that we are paying FTW for consulting.  I would love nothing more than to have 
the funds we need in order to continue with our current situation, but we don't. If we don't cut costs further there will be no company left.  I am 
open to suggestions but Joe and I have given everything of ourselves and what limited financial resources we had to try to stem the deep 
financial bleeding of Lats and Atts over the last few months to give us the time needed to raise the capital but unfortunately that is the one thing 
that we are running out of.  We currently pay FTW $8,333.33 per month as a consulting fee and we currently are obligated to pay about 
$7,400.00 per month in total CC payments as per Cheryl.  The bottom line is that we do not currently have the cash flow to pay the consulting fee 
to FTW, The huge CC debt, past due FTW debt,  operating expenses and interest payments.   As hard as it may be for us to not have the benefit 
of you and Jody as consultants it is even harder for us to try to satisfy all of these expenses while it is creating further stress between all of us.  
Something has to give.  I may have to suspend our consulting agreement with FTW and apply 100% of the $8,333.33 fee to the credit card 
balances until we can get this CC issue under better control.  We would continue to make the interest payments on the notes as agreed.  

On top of everything else I am trying to get the July issue printed.  I wish we had 231K to just pay off the whole effing CC debt but we don't.  We 
did not incur all of the 231K in CC debt but we are doing our best to manage it and with a very tight cash flow all the while trying to keep the 
magazine printing.  I really do look forward to the day when I can go for more than 2 days without someone flipping out about something.

You and Jody have built a brand that is worthy of pride but the underlying business of Lats and Atts may have been too far gone when we took 
over to ever recover, who knows.  I have tried every creative way I know and have pushed every envelope I could in order to get us to more 
stable financial ground but have thus far failed.  

Joe and I are going to take this weekend for OURSELVES to clear our minds.  Something we have not done in months and try to figure out what 
will be our best course of action going forward.

Best regards,

DJ Doran, Publisher
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 A Multimedia Company 
Office  310-798-3445 x208
Mobile 510-318-0065
Fax     310-798-3448
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